
 

 EXTENSION OF RESOLUTION NO. 21/22-13 
 

RESOLUTION OF THE GOVERNING BOARD OF THE WILLIAM S. HART UNION 
HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT DETERMINING THE POSSIBILITY OF HOLDING 

GOVERNING BOARD MEETINGS IN A VIRTUAL FORMAT AS AUTHORIZED BY 
ASSEMBLY BILL 361 

 
 

WHEREAS, Resolution No. 21/22-13 was approved on October 6, 2021, and extended on 
November 3 and December 8, 2021; and 

 
WHEREAS, the State of Emergency regarding COVID 19 and the LACDPH orders are still in 

effect; and 

WHEREAS, due to the existing State and local orders that require that all persons to wear face 
masks while in indoor public settings and businesses, with limited exceptions, 
unmasked attendees at in-person meetings present an imminent risk to the health 
and safety of others in attendance. 

BE IT RESOLVED that the Governing Board of the William S. Hart Union High School 
District, does herby determine and find as follows: 
 
1.  After reconsidering the current State of Emergency, unmasked attendees will directly impact 
the ability of the Governing Board and members of the public to safely meet in-person; and  
 
2.  Conducting indoor in-person Governing Board Meetings with attendees refusing to wear 
masks while indoors, would violate current State and local orders. 
 
THEREFORE, the Governing Board hereby extends Resolution No. 21/22-13 for a period not to 
exceed 30-days, effective immediately upon adoption by the Governing Board. 

 
APPROVED, ADOPTED, AND SIGNED on January 19, 2022. 
 

 
GOVERNING BOARD OF THE WILLIAM S. 
HART UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 
Signature:  
 
__________________________________ 
Joseph V. Messina 
President of the Governing Board  
 
 
Signature:  
 
_________________________________ 
Robert N. Jensen, Jr. 
Clerk of the Governing Board  


